From: in21ness

To: Rep.AllissakenyGuyer@oregonlegislature.gov; RepRachelPrusak@oregonlegislature.gov; HHC Exhibits; Rep
Salinas; Rep Hayden; Rep Alonso Leon; Rep Boles; Rep Drazan; Rep Noble; Rep Greenlick

Subject: Mandatory Vaccines

Date: Thursday, February 28, 2019 5:34:01 PM

I firmly oppose HB 3063.

It is absolutely unethical and tyrranical for the state government to require vaccines in
exchange for entry into schools, or anything else.

I have researched vaccinations extensively and am cautious about them in part because of the
adjuvants used (the neurotoxic chemicals that are used to override the immune system so the
body circulates the "medicine"), how they interact with the body's natural immunity
immediately, the numbers of recommended doses given at birth when the baby's immune
system is not developed, and then by the age of 18 (88), the exemption of liability of their
manufacturers, that there have been no double blind and scientifically sound research studies
proving safety; as well, that the CDC - the agency which develops the schedule also holds
many patents for and is making billions of dollars a year on vaccine administration. It's
the worst of government corruption when the head of the CDC is also the former CEO of a big
pharma company, in my opinion.

This experiment with vaccines may have been beneficial in some regards but to mandate any
medication is absolutely unethical and tyrannical.

Today we are in the midst of an opioid crisis. Oxycontin was the miracle non-addictive, long
lasting pain killer or so we were told. Statin drugs were also sold as a medical miracle. Vioxx
killed at least 60,000 people before it was removed from the market.

Gardasil, the vaccine for HPV (human papillomavirus), may not be as safe as backers
claim. Judicial Watch announced it has received documents from the Department of
Health and Human Services (HHS) revealing that its National Vaccine Injury
Compensation Program (VICP) has awarded $5,877,710 dollars to 49 victims in
claims made against the highly controversial HPV (human papillomavirus) vaccines.

Many don't know about the National Vaccine Injury Compensation Program (VICP) that
was instituted in the 1980s to compensate the vaccine injured, removing all financial
and ethical responsibility from vaccine manufacturers.

| urge you to vote against HP 3063. If vaccines are such a safe and wonderful
protection against diseases, they shouldn't have to be force.

Patricia Laferriere
Portland
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